Voden Primary School

Week beginning

Newsletter

Woden Primary Schoo

As the summer term draws to a close, I would like to thank you all for your continued support this year. It has been fantastic to see your children coming in to school over the last year eager to learn and to challenge themselves, whether that be in the classroom, on the sports field or in one of our many after school clubs. I wish you and your families a restful summer holidays and will be keeping everything crossed for the return of the sun!

Mrs & Walmsley - Headteacher

News and Information

Year 6 Leavers' Assembly

It was wonderful to see the year 6 children perform for parents, family and friends on Wednesday for their very emotional end of school production. The children and staff worked incredibly hard to put the production together and I am sure that those of you who saw it will agree that they did themselves proud. As year 6 move on to secondary school and the next part of their school journey, on behalf of myself and the staff at Woden, I would like to wish them the very best for their future.

End of term closing times

In order to coordinate end of day times with local secondary schools and support parents with collection, we have made the decision to close at the end of the Summer and Autumn term at 1.15pm. Please note that there will be no after school club on these dates, as in previous years.

Enterprise Day

On Wednesday 12th July, school enjoyed it's annual Enterprise Day. The children showed their creativity and entrepreneurial skills in raising an amazing £800 on the day. Thank you for all of support in helping to make this happen. The money raised has been split between the year groups so that they can buy their end of year treats!

Non-Uniform Day

To celebrate the final day of the Summer term, children can wear their own clothes – no donations should be sent. If you do however, have any washed, good quality school uniform or coats that we could offer to others, please hand in to office staff. Thank you so much.

Woden Attendance

Please ensure your child attends school regularly unless ill. In order for an absence to be authorised, we must have evidence such as an appointment card or medication to support this.

The Government's attendance target is still at least 96%. Please contact our school Attendance Lead if you require any further information.

Any absences must be reported to the school office. (Tel: 01902 558880)

Attendance for last week across school was as follows:

Year 1 94% Year 4 93% Year 2 94% Year 5 97% Year 3 97% Year 6 90%

Overall attendance in school was 94%.

Well done to Classes 5 (95%) and 11 (95%) for winning the attendance award this week!

Also, congratulations to Classes 5 (96%) and 11 and 12 (95%) for winning the overall attendance awards for the year!

Woden Primary School



Upcoming dates for your diaries

School closes for the summer holidays on Friday 21st July at 1.15pm for all pupils— please note, there will be <u>no</u> after school club on that day

Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th July are INSET days (children are <u>not</u> in school).

Children return to school on Tuesday 5th September (Monday 4th September is an INSET day and children are <u>not</u> in school on that day).

